
large proportion of them that were 
returned on the day and were not 
washed. 
 
Book Fair 
The Book Fair has been a big 
success this week, thanks to Tash 
and Edwina.  We sold about $1400 
worth of books which gives the 
school about $400 worth of books 
in payment.  Thanks for your 
support. 
 

 
 
Reticulation to the Orchard  
Mr Hunter and Mr Larty have been 
busy helping Mr Griffiths lay 
reticulation pipe to the orchard.  It 
will make summer waterings from 
the tank so much easier.  Thanks to 
the P&C for purchasing the 
materials needed. 
 
On Entry Testing 
The Year 1 and 2 students have 
been undertaking On Entry testing 
over the last few weeks in the areas 
of Literacy and Numeracy.  This will 
provide information on achievement 
and progress that can be used by 
teachers for further planning and 
reporting. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates to Remember 

Friday 24 November Assembly- Performance K/P/1 

Wednesday 29 November Swimming Carnival Yr 3-6 

Monday-Friday 4 Dec-8 Dec Interm Swimming Lessons at Peaceful Bay Yr P-6 

Wednesday 6 December Year 6 Dinner 

Tuesday 12 December End of Year Concert 6pm 

Thursday 14 December Last day of term  for students 
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PRINCIPAL’S ADDRESS 
 
Faction Carnival  
Thanks to all of the competitors, 
staff and parents who contributed 
to make our Faction Carnival a 
success.  A special thanks to Mr 
Robson and Mr Griffiths for 
organising the teams and track. 
 
Thanks to the P&C for organising 
refreshments and the sausage 
sizzle. 
 
Green faction were successful, 
again, after finishing the jumps 4 
points behind Blue. 
 
Congratulations to the following 
students who were  Champions: 
Ben, Laluca, Keenan, Pia, Tristan 
and Mei and Runner Ups: Max, 
Lara, Lucy, Reilyn, Dylan, Luke and 
Sienna. 
 
Students from Year 3 to 6 have 
been selected to compete in the 
interschool at Pemberton on 
Friday. 
 
Faction t Shirts 
The faction tshirts were a nice 
touch to the carnival, giving 
everyone the same shade of 
blue/green.  Thanks Linda for 
purchasing the shirts. 
 
Thanks to the parents who have 
remembered to return the faction 
tshirts.  Please return if you haven’t 
already as they will be held at the 
school until the next carnival. 
 
Thanks to Christina for washing a 
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Secondary School Gifted Programs 
TESTING 

Parents can now register their current year 5 
children to sit the test for entry in to the 
Secondary gifted programs (Yr 7-10).   
 
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/web/at-
school/secondary-school/gifted-and-talented 
 

School Bus Services 2018 
Those students who will require transport on the bus 
to Denmark next year are required to register with 
School Bus Services to secure their seats for 2018. 
Applications for transport must be done ASAP. 
 

 

 

 

 

www.schoolbuses.wa.gov.au 

 

Practising for the Carnival 
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